Subject:	Correspondence for inclusion in Town's Records			
From:	Cheryl Evans (cheryl evans@valpo.edu)			
To:	datownclerk@frontier.com;			
Date:	Tuesday, August 4, 2015 8:23 AM			

Dear Town Council,

After reading the Minutes for the June 16, 2015 Dune Acres Town Council Meeting that are posted on the Town of Dune Acres' website, I noticed a glaring omission. There was no mention made of my discovery that the specific provisions for filling a vacancy in the office of an Indiana Town Council Member were not followed when Rich Hawksworth was appointed to the office of Dune Acres Town Council member. There was also no mention that the Town Clerk-Treasurer publicly agreed that the 10-day notice was not provided to the two remaining Town Council members as required by Indiana Code.

The Minutes for June 16, 2015 also mischaracterize my comments. I am concerned whether, by holding two public offices, Rich Hawksworth is violating Indiana law. That is different from the vague notation in the Minutes that I made a request for a legal opinion on dual-office holding.

The June 16, 2015 was quite a contentious meeting, and the Minutes as currently written reflect only a bare minimum.

Cheryl Evans